ANNUAL MEETING TOWN OF THERESA
April 18, 2017
The Annual Meeting for the Town of Theresa was called to order at 8:00 p.m. on April 18, 2017 by Town Chairman Paul Christian.  A total of 11 residents and 1 non-resident were present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The minutes from the 2016 annual meeting were read by Treasurer Diane Koch.  A motion was made by John Langenecker and seconded by Jim Jaster to approve the minutes. (11 ayes, 0 nays) Motion carried.  The receipts portion of the Financial Report was read by Clerk Diane Steger. Faye Beck made a motion to waive the reading of the 2016 itemized expenses and John Groeschel seconded.  Motion carried (11 ayes, 0 nays). Diane Koch explained the tax levy percentages and remaining indebtedness at TSB Bank. The Town has completed three years of the eight year loan payment process. Motion was made by Faye Beck and seconded by Don Bonack to accept the financial report as read (11 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried.  Dick Fink made a motion, seconded by John Langenecker to accept TSB Bank and the State Investment Pool as Designated Depositories for the Township. (11 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried.  

New Business

Chairman Christian stated that the town has $105,000 budgeted for road paving this year.  The Town Board and Don Bonack have toured the town roads.  Don reported that the major road project this year is South Bluemound Road. It will be pulverized and relaid with 2½” asphalt over all. It will cost about $144,000, with $47,000 coming from the state through the LRIP program. The remaining $7000 – $8000 in the budget will be used for minor road patching. 
Fire Department Report 
Assistant Chief Andy Wolf gave the 2016 Fire Department annual report.  The Fire Department responded to 45 calls in 2016 (an increase of 4 calls).  There were 1378 hours on duty (a 238 hour increase over 2016).  Total training, work night, and other activity hours for 2016 were 4951 hours (an increase of 612 hours over 2016).  Of those hours, 20 were spent providing safety crews for the Dodge County Fair. The department had over 115 training opportunities that included fire, rescue and special practices.  Fire prevention activities included two station tours and a fire prevention display at EVS in Lomira. Two schools were visited during Fire Prevention Week. The annual hose test was conducted in spring and the ladder testing was done in fall. Pump testing was done in June with both engines passing with some minor repairs. The department membership stands at 53 consisting of 30 active members and 23 honorary members.  
Ambulance Service Report
John Groeschel read the Ambulance Service report submitted by Kevin Baerwald of Theresa EMS.  The Theresa Ambulance Service had its busiest year ever. They ran 299 calls in 2016 (an increase of 52 calls over 2015). Currently, there are 11 EMT Intermediate Techs, 7 EMT Basics, 10 Drivers, and one trainee. There is one EMT Basic in Intermediate Tech School and this fall they’ll have one person in EMT Basic. One EMT Intermediate Tech was hired. They are updating their operational plan with the State EMS office to include EMR’s as part of a legal crew. They have 5 EMR’s from Lomira Fire Department that are willing to help staff the truck when they are short. The current roster total is 29.  The new ambulance was put in service in early 2015. It is a 2015 Ford F450 4X4 chassis with air ride. The ambulance traveled a total of 9,155 miles. The Theresa EMS was honored to be named Dodge County EMS of the Year. Chairman Christian commended the service and Darryl Koll for all their work in turning things around. If anyone is interested in a tour of the ambulance feel free to contact anyone on the service. 
Library Report
The Theresa Public Library 2016 annual report was given by Diane Steger.  The library had a 
circulation of 20,339, an increase of 1749 items. There were 72 programs offered with 1416 adults participating, 38 teens participating, and 573 children.  There were 965 computer users and 50 Wii users.  The library is no longer in the Mid-Wisconsin library system as that has been dissolved. They are in the new MONARCH system including libraries from Dodge, Washington, and Sheboygan counties. The library got some new landscaping in 2016. They will be doing some fund-raising events including a silent auction starting May 1st. Director Mary Alice Bodden and assistants Patti Kriewald and Jackie Zurawski continue to do an excellent job of running the library. 
Equipment Evaluation Report

Highway Superintendent Don Bonack stated that the equipment needs to evaluated. The ditch mower has had a lot of repairs and might need replacing. They used the most salt ever this last winter. 
County Supervisor Report

County Supervisor Dick Fink reported that the county will be spending $2 million to replace cast iron pipes in the county jail. The jail has brought in a lot of revenue for holding federal prisoners. There are now two towns in Dodge County that allow ATV/UTV’s on town roads. The County Board is proposing to designate at least $1 million of sales tax revenue for the roads every year. 
Other Business

The next annual meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 17, 2018 at 8:00 p.m.  Diane Steger made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Faye Beck. The meeting was duly adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Steger, Clerk

